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Neighbourhood Plan – Business & Employment

Notes of a meeting of the Topic Group – Business & Employment held on 17th May 2017 at 2pm in the Town Council Chamber.

Present: 	Cllr Skinner (Chairman), Cllr R Bartram, Cllr P Darby, Mr K Sandle, Mr D Hoey, Mr R Mackenzie, Mr P LeGrice.

Town Clerk: 		Mr R Bishop
Admin Assistant:	Ms  Furnass

1. Apologies
Mr S Sole 
Mrs K Gordon 
	Mr C Mason

2. Chairs introduction & Welcome 
Cllr Skinner reported that the last informal meeting had been very productive. A heading of the topics was outlined for the benefit of the meeting:
1. Industrial units
2. Big investor
3. Downham Market
4. Green Britain Centre
5. Transport
6. Reports from Mr S Sole & Mr J Dean
7. Faster broadband
8. Air quality plan
9. Increase in population at Marham
10. Town Manager
11. Marriage Licence/venue
12. Survey monkey

3. Discussion Points:
During the meeting, various topics were touched upon and it was decided that to move forward two specific questions needed to be asked. 1.What will entice businesses to come to Swaffham. 2. What are the barriers stopping them?

Industrial units, big business investor, better public transport, access roads & faster broadband, to name a few.
We need to ask all local business’s, large and small, what they want.

Most of the meeting’s discussions surrounded using Survey Monkey or a personalised questionnaire to gather this information.
A draft questionnaire was presented and after discussions a draft format was agreed. When this is ready for distributing, it was thought to advertise it in the newsletter, local radio, on the towns web site and to hand deliver to Swaffham and nearby villages.

A quick mention was made on the need for a By-Pass and the possibility of a Toll Road.

4. Summary:
A previous project “Advance Swaffham” had already done a lot of this work it may be beneficial to look at this. Copies are available for anyone to consult.
There will probably be similar questionnaires from the four other groups and when these are all completed they will be presented to the consultants who will hopefully come up with an all-encompassing survey. 

5. Date of Next Meetings
tbc

Meeting closed at 3.45pm.
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Swaffham Neighbourhood Plan (SNP) - Employment Group
Notes for the Formal Group Meeting on April 19" 2017

1. Progress to Date: There have been two Informal Group moetings so far with
a third one scheduied for the 26" April. In order o find out exactly what
‘employment land is occupied (including shops), what is vacant, both land and
buldings, it was agreed that we would obtain basic data from Breckiand
Council as land owners and from Longsons who specialise in marketing
‘commercial property / land.

2. Survey: In addition o the above, additional data will be obtained from an on-
site survey, concentrating on the town centre area, of existing premises using
a simple form of questionnaire, supplementing any existing data as
necessary. Volunteers from both the Town Centre and the Empioyment
Groups could undertake this. The questions to be asked will estabish
address, use / vacant, upstalrs use (il any), any vacant land, access for
deliveries | front / rear, number of employees ful time, part time (I manager
willing o divulge), separate entrance 1o upstairs (fat?). To give the survey.
status it should be Issued on STC's headed paper and volunteers should wear
STC badges. It has been amanged to trial the actual form with a shop
manager and amended as necessary. May / June would be good months for
carrying out the actual survey.

3. Analysis: On completion of the survey, and the information from Breckland
st itis ntended by around the end of July to estabilsh the overall picture and
o plot the situation on a detailed map of the lown, where vacant premises |
land could be highlghted and which could be used as a marketing tool. It
would also be an aid as to whers any additional land might be provided.

4. Other matters: There is considerable concern in the Group. that any
‘addiional development, mainly housing and employment-related uses, would
put additional strain on the town's infrasiructure. Any development proposals
wil need 1o be accompanied by both highway and environmental
improvements f the SNP Is to be a success and the qually of ffe for
residents, employees and visitors is to be improved. Outiine plans were
looked at for the possible route of a N-S Relef Road which might be
safoguarded and gradually completed over a number of years. There was
also discussion about introducing a lorry ban for heavy goods traffic going
straight through the town and it was agreed this would be pursued, in
cooperation with the Town Centre Group. Alternative roLtes using the exisiing
Primary Route (green signs) network are being examined. It would be
necessary for an origin and destination survey to be caied ou to determine
the existing movement pattems for_individual trips which will allow an
assessment to be made of the foasibilty of any proposals in relation (o the
Primary network.
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